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 Term 1 Week 6 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

March - April Calendar  2022 

 

4/3 - 1/4 Dance2bfit 

8/3 Pancake Tuesday 

15/3 P & C  AGM   

16/3 District Swimming Carnival 

23/3 Sydney West Swimming Carnival 

29/3 School Photos 

4/4 - 6/4 Stage 3 Narrabeen Camp 

8/4 Easter Hat Parade 
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COMPASS IS HERE!!! THANK YOU! 
Thank you to all the parents who have embraced our new management system Compass even with a   
couple of glitches along the way. We are all learning how to navigate the platform together. Logins were 
resent last week to any parent and carers who had not previously logged in.  
 
All communications from the school including notes and messages will be via Compass.  
 
There are two ways you can access this information. Firstly logging in with your username and password 
and following the messages to view items. You can also submit attendance notes through this platform. 
Secondly you can access information through the Compass App that can be downloaded to your device. 
We are no longer using Skoolbag App or Class Dojo at Leonay PS. Both were used as communication  
channels over the past two years at a time when parents/carers were limited to site access. Thankfully 
this has now changed and parents/carers are able to re-enter school grounds. It also coincides with the 
introduction of Compass, streamlining all our programs into one platform for greater ease.  
 
Please remember that at anytime if you wish to speak to a teacher, you can ring the school or send an 
email. The office staff will pass these messages on, and the teacher will get back to you when they are 
available. 
 
Goal Setting Conferences 
Thank you to all the parents who attended Goal Setting Conferences this week. This is the first time we 
have used our new Compass system. I am pleased to say we had 70% attendance. Well done Leonay! We 
will hold these again in Term 3. I hope you found meeting the 2022 teacher and setting learning goals for 
your child a valuable experience.  
 
Student Wellbeing Changes 
As part of our Strategic Improvement Plan, Mrs Longhurst and her team have reviewed our current Well-
being policies. Parents, students and staff have had opportunities to participate through surveys and    
discussions. These will continue throughout the year as we continue to refine these policies and         
practices. Attached to our newsletter today are the new school expectations. Please take time to discuss 
with your child. 
 
NAPLAN 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for       
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. It is a national assessment that has been part of the school calendar since 
2008. NAPLAN tests the skills of students in reading, writing, spelling, grammar & punctuation and      
numeracy. This year the NAPLAN tests will be administered to students in Years 3 and 5 starting Tuesday 
10 May over a two-week period. Leonay PS will once again complete Online NAPLAN testing in 2022. All 
tests except year 3 writing will be completed online. Please speak to Mrs Garbutt-Young (Year 3) or Mrs 
Longhurst (Year 5) if you have any questions or concerns.  
 
P & C AGM Meeting 

The next P & C meeting will be the AGM held in the library on Tuesday 15 March, commencing at 7pm.  
All current financial members of the P & C are entitled to nominate and vote at this meeting. Voting will 
take place to elect the following major positions: - President, Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary. 
For more information on each role, visit the NSW P & C website: - www.pandc.org.au/ 
 

Miss Payne 

Principal 

http://www.pandc.org.au/
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White Slips - Recording of Incidents - Information from Mrs Longhurst 
Previously we have used the White Slip system to identify and track students who breach the school expectations 
of being a Safe Respectful Learner. The slips were then sent home as part of a communication chain to parents.  
As we are now moving all our school systems over to the Compass platform, we are investigating ways that these 
incidents can be recorded and tracked in the system. This now means that we have moved away from the White 
Slip system. If there are concerns about a student's behaviour, the teachers will make a phone call to discuss the 
issue with you. These will be recorded and held as an equivalent to a White Slip while we continue to review and 
revise our current Wellbeing Policy. 
 

Sporting Representation 
Congratulations to the following students for making Penrith Representative PSSA teams: 
Netball - Lilly-Anna F 
11 year Rugby League  - Tyson G 
Opens Rugby League  - Anthony N 
Girls Basketball -  Isobel C and Ella P 
Boys Basketball -  Harrison M and Cooper P 
Girls Softball - Ava M and Lara W 
Good luck to Laura R and Caleb O who have reached a second round trial in Soccer. 
 

Mornings 
Procedures for mornings are as follows: 
There is no supervision provided until 8.30am each morning. Students should not be on site (except those attend-
ing set activities eg music, choir etc) 
Between 8.30am and 8.40am all students will be supervised under the COLA with their bags. 
At 8.40am the teacher on duty will ask students to put their bag outside their room and then make their way to 
the playground area. Students stay on hard surfaces before school including the ball court and areas near the 
water tanks.  
At 9.00am when the bell rings all students make their way to their classrooms and line up outside. 
 

Payments for School Activities 

All excursions and school events have a cut off time of 10am on the due date.  Payments can be made in cash, 

EFTPOS (between 8.30 and 10am everyday) and online (through the Leonay PS website - Make a Payment tab).  

Please note:  All online payments must be made before 6pm the night prior to the due date in order to process 

and be in our school account the following day. This is important to ensure that payments are received on 

time. If you make an online payment, you also need to ensure that the permission note is returned to school 

by the due date with the receipt number clearly stated on it. 

At any stage if you are having difficulties meeting the deadline or payment date for any excursion, then please 

ring the school (4735 5999) to discuss this and make alternative arrangements. We are happy to do this prior to 

the due date. 
 

Late Arrivals,  Early Leavers and Late Pick - Ups 

In recent weeks we have seen a number of students arriving late to school. It is important for parents to make 

sure their child is at school prior to the 9am start time.  Children that are late to school miss an important part of 

the day when instructions are being given.  Please ensure that your child arrives at school on time.  Late arrivals 

are required to report to the office. 

All early leavers are now required to be signed out by a parent /carer at the school office, now that restrictions to 

be onsite have been lifted. 

If you know you will be late to pick up your child/ren please contact the school office as soon as  possible. Any call 

received after 2.45pm will prove difficult to deliver to your child. 
 

Neighbouring Properties-Fairways Ave 
I have received a number of complaints from local residents in regards to parent behaviours during before and 
after school drop offs on Fairways Ave. Please be considerate of the residents in our community. 
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Harmony Day 
 

Theme – Celebrating Harmony 
On Monday 21 March we will be celebrating Harmony Day. 

Harmony Day celebrates Australia’s cultural diversity. 
It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone.  

To celebrate this event students will be participating in various activities. We are asking 
students to wear orange clothing on the day instead of their school uniform. Orange is 

the colour chosen to represent Harmony Week. Further information will be sent out    
closer to the date. 

Year 6 Fundraiser – Find Bazza 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of Year 6 fundraising for this term, Year 6 are hosting a ‘Find the Bazza!’            
competition around the school playground. This will be held on Friday 18th March (Week 
8). This event will require students to provide a gold coin donation on the day to            
participate. More information will be sent home next week. 
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Leonay Lowdown for Parents 

Please use the link  to Guide to Suitable Apps for children and flyer below for tips on Internet safety. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/apps-guide/  

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/apps-guide/

